
newsletter

volume 4 issue2 30th of JUne 2005

‘Gotong Royong Utrecht’ Foundation  


[image: image1.png]



postal address: oudkerkhof 15 bis, 3512 GH Utrecht, the netherlands 

email: gotong_royong@hotmail.com  (attention: ‘Underscore’)

bank account: 84.21.36.932 (FORTIS)

reg.number chamber of commerce H30179877

	Please would you do us a favour and send this newsletter to your family, friends and colleagues or draw their attention to our website: www.gotong-royong-utrecht.nl where this newsletter is published as well (in English and in Dutch)!  


 

	1. From the Volunteers of the Foundation


Summer is on its way or may have already started unnoticed!

For us it will be the season of revision of the scholarship-agreements, the organization of its execution, the evaluation of last semester and the start of new projects. In this period we have also to arrange new agreements for our senior programme. This means that we have to answer the question asked many times before: “how many children and seniors, more than last year, are we going to support this year so that it shortens our waiting lists”.

We have to take this kind of decisions, based on “our advanced opinion” and “hope for the best”.

As a fully attended committee we could discuss the plans for the coming year in last April and as a result of that we decided that we will pay our attention to scholarships, sanitary provisions/hygiene and seniors; also to our website. Besides we have to organize some promotion to win sponsors. At this very moment, a promotion- and publicity plan is developed by Merel, Loes and Ineke for the senior programme.

A very important event has taken place. In Yogyakarta, on the 19th of June, the Community Activity Centre has been opened officially before the planned date under the name of Roemah Kita (Our House). People have worked very hard, and although not all activities can start yet, the playgroup started with 23 children!! Really, our sponsors can be proud of the result (see page 4).

The project (kindergarten) at Guwo Gampeng is a completely different story; we weren’t making a lot of progress; when we visited the place mid June we had to take strong action to bring structure again to the construction-process (see page 3).

Many people have already reacted to our call to start a new scholarship, heartwarming!!

By all means we think that we can at least continue with the same number of children.

Who is willing to help us, who likes to bring in new scholarship-sponsors for us?

Everlasting thanks from the child that receives a scholarship will be your share!

	2. Project Information


I. Bali: Children’s Home Widhya Asih III

In the Widhya Asih III children’s home in Singaraja part one of the kitchen project has been completed. The roofs of the dining-hall and the kitchen have been replaced; gutters have been added on and the complete roof construction has been adapted. Now one can eat there without getting wet from leakages. The inside of the kitchen is still waiting; the money for the reconstruction has been received, we still have to wait for money to furnish the place.

The staff has been asked to map the food logistics (from ingredient to dish) and to structure it. As soon as this has been accomplished and we agree, we will start.

One member of the staff has studied and taken a work placement course in a batik studio in Yogya, which has been fruitful. The procedure of dyeing in the house-workshop of Widhya Asih has been adapted and the range of colours has been extended by using another type of dyes.

At the end of June we had to say goodbye to some older children who had finished their senior high school education. Some new elementary school children have already replaced them. Now there are school holidays and many children have returned to their village/ home/ relatives. The remaining children help with the production and the care of the animals and the garden. There are two new prospective sources of income: the cultivation of vanilla and orchids. The starting capital for buying the cuttings has been given by the local authorities.

II. Bali: MCK (Mandi-Cuci-Kakus = Toilet-Bath-Washroom.

Now we have to announce a first “set back” at this front. There is an application for an MCK (bath- and washing unit) for the girls in the children’s home Widhya Asih V in Melaya, west-Bali. A loyal and passionate sponsor, who visited us in January 2005 has already collected €1250 for this purpose. We also collected about €1800 in the past months from other sources. But the trustworthy person in this home (a young man, formerly active in Singaraja) and a trainee in this particular home has been replaced because he and his wife have been obstructed by the present Head (72 years of age) of the home, who had to be succeeded by this younger man. We have no faith in the present Head to manage such a project, therefore we need a capable and loyal person and we thought to have found the right person in the man who just returned to Singaraja. This is rather annoying: for the girls of the home, for the sponsors for this project, for the passionate sponsor who motivated them, for the young “head-to-be”, for the old couple and for us. We have decided to wait till time has changed and a new “Head of the House” has been appointed.

III. Bali: Scholarships

In July we will distribute scholarships to 30 children of the elementary school and to  

7 children of the junior high school in Bondalem such as: school uniforms, rucksacks and notebooks, utensils and shoes. The tuition fees will be paid to the school by ourselves, because “money to the parents” does not work, because sometimes the tuition fees did not reach the school but were used for the housekeeping.

In the town of Singaraja another 20 children of the elementary school will receive a scholarship again. In the Widhya Asih III children’s home 10 children of the junior- and senior high school will receive a scholarship and 2 children of the elementary school will be supported by 2 Dutch sponsors who have chosen to pay their full cost of living for €12 per month.

IV. Bali: Senior Citizens 
This project hasn’t got its final form yet. The data we asked for have been delivered to our house a week after we had left for the Netherlands. The civil servant concerned has suddenly retired and his chief has been transferred. When we visited the community office recently we saw nothing but new faces and we had to introduce ourselves first. Any work transfer hasn’t taken place yet. We have to start again to try to give it any form. The effort remains the same: senior support in the district of Kendran: distributing some additional food, vitamins and basic medicines, organizing a medical check-up, to add physiotherapy options and to attract some person who knows about yoga and physical exercise.

V. Java: Yogyakarta - Kindergarten 

The construction of the kindergarten in Guwo Gampeng has been obstructed. One of the reasons is that our coordinator got some serious health problems and another is that the volunteers who worked on their days off don’t want to work for free anymore (the contribution of the society), because they can earn a salary on another spot nearby where a new factory happens to be built. We have suggested now to ask a construction team from the city to finalize this project before the beginning of the new school year. A more expensive solution is better than endless prayers. Well, we will see.

VI. Java: Yogyakarta - MCKs (Toilet – Bath - Washrooms)

Early in June two MCKs were completed: One in the district of Sinduadi and another in the district of Bumijo Jetis where a single public toilet has been renovated and upgraded, it looks really very well. People are very grateful and all of this for less than €500!

Three more MCKs are on the waiting list: Bumijo II, Dhuri and Guwo Gampeng, although still under investigation. For these MCKs we want to work with a regular coordinator, who will work with a fixed model (building with fixed measurements, lists of materials and prices). We already know this new coordinator. She has been in charge of the renovation process of the Community Activity Centre in Yogya.
VII. Java: Yogyakarta - Seniors

The senior projects in town districts of Yogya are doing very well. In June we visited three of the five groups. A really fantastic experience: their kindness and gratitude, also their pride in their old age. It has been clear to us for whom this support is needed, no doubt about that. Nowadays we serve 185 seniors with this senior programme and this number will be extended to include a group from the vicinity of the Community Activity Centre.

VIII. Java: Yogyakarta – Scholarships

First we had to explain to the volunteers that we could not automatically replace all the children of the elementary school who continue their study on Junior High school for which we will pay also an even bigger scholarship. For them it was logical that because 19 children left the elementary school, they could add 19 new children (actually it appeared they already had selected them). The fact that we have budgets for these kinds of programmes was an eye opener for them. Besides, 15 pupils also leave Junior High school and some want to go on to Senior High School. Not all of these pupils will find a place, although a scholarship is waiting for them. Some parents will use the government policy (9 years of education) as an argument to order the children to start earning some money for the family. We targeted 10 scholarships for Senior High School; the children won’t get a prolonged scholarship automatically; they will be interviewed for motivation and exam results. We also gave permission to select 10 children for the elementary schools. In total 130 children in Yogyakarta will receive a scholarship.        

IX. Java: Community Activity Centre (Roemah Kita)

Indonesia is really moving forward! After three months of delay in the renovation and construction process, caused by the Javanese consultation- and consensus culture it happened that the opening of the Centre has been advanced for a couple of weeks! On the 19th of June we had the Grand Opening, big party, many dignitaries and local sponsors (amongst them someone who puts free milk at our disposal). Many speeches and many children with their parents.

Now 23 children from the district are registered in day-care. Their parents mostly work on the market or in a small factory for a small income. The admission fees are in accordance with the incomes, from 2000 Rp.a day (16 eurocents) upwards. There is a staff of 7 persons: a manager, 2 tutors and 4 assistants, who work in a very motivated manner for basic salaries (local standards). The reconstruction of the “antique” Javanese Joglo (an open pavilion, which will be a meeting point), bought in Semarang, has been finished and looks great. We are very proud of the work done by local volunteers. They have thoughts about a really pedagogic approach, in which the parents will also be involved, and they have all sorts of plans. Thanks to the mediation of our friends Nia and Ismoyo from Yogya, we could give 3 members of the staff the opportunity to follow a workshop about this subject organized by people of the international school from Jakarta.

	3. Visitors from Holland


At the end of June Maurits, one of our sponsors of the scholar ship programme and member of the board of the Dutch “de Nap” foundation visited us; he has visited the children’s home in Singaraja and has supported them by buying a considerable quantity of their home made batik shirts. He was passing through to Aceh projects, his maiden trip in the region and we have advised and assisted him as much as we could in word and deed.
	4. Special action from private sponsors.


In May we received a considerable amount from a RC church council in Leusden. This amount came to us by order of the family of Lex, one of our friends. These were the proceeds of a collect during the Requiem mass for his mother. A very special and appreciated gift.

	5. Sponsor possibilities.


If you decide to support the initiatives of Gotong Royong financially, first think if you want to help any specific project or if you want to leave the spending to us.

Possibilities: - the scholar ship programme: one scholarship is €50 a year and can start any time during the year.

                   - sponsoring a child of the children’s home for €12 a month (€ 36 a quarter or €144 a year) for complete sustenance.

                  - a new possibility is the support of a senior (60 plus) for €10 a month (especially for vitamins, minerals and medical care). That’s €30 a quarter or €120 a year.

    

	6. Gifts 


Gifts for other projects are more than welcome at our bank account in Holland (Fortis): 84.21.36.932 (for the attention of Stichting Gotong Royong - Utrecht).  For people who want to donate and who are living outside Holland, please contact us by email so we can find a proper method of transaction for your donation. 

 

	7. Tell a friend


 

Please mail this newsletter (add a small introduction) to your friends and family. 

Reminder: there’s a website http://www.gotong-royong-utrecht.nl where you can find this newsletter too.

	8.Email   


If you want to let us know something, if you have feedback, do you want to ask something? 

Send us a mail: gotong_royong@hotmail.com (attention: ‘underscore’).   
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